
 

 

Information to be included in all Legislation authorizing 

Entering into Contracts: 

 

The names of all companies bidding or submitting an RFP or RFSQ  

 

Vaughn Industries, LLC 

 

The location by City and State of all companies bidding or submitting an RFP or RFSQ 

 

Carey, Ohio 

 

The status, Majority, MBE or FBE, of all companies bidding or submitting an RFP or RFSQ 

 

Majority 

 

A full description of all work to be performed including a full description of work to be 

performed during any known phasing of the contract. 

 

This contract shall include all labor, equipment and material required to bring all of 

DOE’s facilities up to the revised U.S. EPA mandate for the Clear Water Act of 1974 

Federal Regulations, Title 40, Part 112 for Oil Pollution Prevention. 

 

The project involves working in each of the Division’s substations with the high voltage bus 

and equipment energized.  Work in all substations except the Dublin Avenue Substation 

and Southerly Substation shall include only oil spill prevention around transformers and 

other equipment requiring containment.  In Dublin Avenue and Southerly Substations the 

69kv and 138kv Oil Circuit Breakers are being replace with new 69kv and 138kv SF6 gas 

filled breakers.  Using gas filled breakers eliminates the need for oil spill prevention around 

these breakers. 

 

The Dublin Avenue Substation also includes the installation of a new control cable trench 

and underground primary duct system within the substation to avoid future rework of the 

containment system. 

 

A narrative timeline for the contract including a beginning date, beginning and ending dates for 

known phases of the contract and a projected ending date. 

 

June, 2005   Legislation to City Council – emergency 

July 14, 2005  Preconstruction Meeting and contract start date 

February 18, 2006 SPCC containment completion date 

May 31, 2006  Projected contract completion date 

 

An estimate of the full estimated cost of the Contract including a separate estimate of any and all 

phases or proposed future contract modifications. 

 

The amount bid of $1,233,005.13 is more than the budget can support at this time, 

therefore, the division recommends an award of $624,998.70, that excludes Item No. 10, 

Control Building.  Temporary measures will be used in lieu of a new control building so 

that the project will not be delayed.  This item will be re-bid in the future.   


